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Goodwood, Springbank and Daws 
Road Intersection Upgrade
The Australian and South Australian governments 
have announced a reconfigured four way intersection 
will be constructed at the junctions of Goodwood, 
Springbank and Daws Roads to improve transport 
capacity and safety for all road users. The upgrade 
will also improve connectivity for vulnerable users 
and support adjoining land use.  

Goodwood Road is one of southern Adelaide’s major 

north-south arterial routes, with Springbank Road 

and Daws Road providing key east-west connection. 

Approximately 60,000 vehicles travel through the 

current intersections each day, with delays common 

during peak periods. 

Prior to finalising the current design, the department 

investigated multiple options for this intersection. 

Following community feedback, new data and 

detailed costings, a realigned four-way intersection 

will be delivered. 

About the demolition works 

 The demolition works will be undertaken by one 

of the Department of Planning, Transport and 

Infrastructure’s prequalified contractors. 

 These works will be undertaken along 

Springbank Road, Goodwood Road and Daws 

Road to facilitate the new intersection 

realignment. 

 In addition to the demolition works, an asbestos 

assessment will be completed and any identified 

asbestos will be removed. All asbestos removal 

works will be carried out by a licensed asbestos 

contractor in accordance with the Environmental 

Protection Authority Guidelines. These 

measures will ensure the safety of the 

community and workers. 

 Existing structures (i.e. garages and sheds) 

located on boundaries will be replaced with a ‘like 

for like’ fence, if required. 

 The works will be undertaken in a staged 

approach as properties continue to become 

vacant across the project site.  

 Prior to the demolition works starting, temporary 

fencing will be installed around properties for 

safety reasons and utility service disconnections 

will be undertaken. 

 Security patrols will be engaged to maintain a 

presence throughout the project area. Police 

patrols will also monitor the project area and can 

be contacted on 131444, or 000 in an emergency 

situation. 

Dust Management 

Demolition works may create some short-term 

disturbance to nearby residents. Dust cannot be 

completely eliminated, however works will be 

managed to minimise the disturbance. 

If you would like further information regarding 

the project please: 

Call: 1300 794 880 

Email: dpti.communityrelations@sa.gov.au  

Visit: http://www.dpti.sa.gov.au/springbank  
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